
Here is a summary of 5/10/18 today’s meeting:
         For information on upcoming events and helpful links, please log onto our Web-Site 
at www.kiwanisboston.org. You will need a password (westrox2001) to get into the members 
only sections. 
         Only one short week until the Kiwanis/YMCA, co-sponsored “Comics for Kiwanis” Charity 
Event. The event will be on Friday, May 18th starting at 8pm (7:30 for drinks and dinner) at the 
Elks Club in West Roxbury. Tickets are $30 per person, which will include a BBQ dinner and 
desserts. Comics will include Mike Donovan, Chance Langton, Hugo Maienza and Michele 
Mortensen! Tickets are limited to 250.  Contact yours truly to purchase tickets. As well, you can 
purchase tickets on our web site. The site has been updated so you can either purchase 
individual tickets or a table. We need to SELL, SELL, SELL. If you have not done so already, start 
talking this up with family and friends. All we need to do is sell a few tickets each and this will be 
a successful event. Please note; Warren Frank is looking for Kitchen Volunteers for the event. 
Help will be needed in preparing and serving the food. Figure around 2:00pm for set up. Ken & 
Jan Cunningham will be donating $100 for a Scratch Ticket Board for the event. 
         Only a few short days after the Comedy Night, it will be time for our annual Charity Softball 
Game, which will be on Tuesday May 22nd at Jason Robert’s Field at the Ohrenberger School 175 
West Boundary Road West Roxbury. Set up starts at 5:00pm. $25 will get you a spot on the team 
and will include a T-Shirt and Food. We will again be challenged by John Sullivan’s Business 
Connects Group. A member of the Business Connects Group will be arranging and cooking the 
food at the event. We will be having hot dogs, hamburgers and chicken. Bob & Barbara McNeil 
will be donating $100 towards a Scratch Ticket Board for the event. 
         President John reminded us again that the West Roxbury Food Pantry, Rose’s Bounty, is 
always looking for volunteers to help out. This coming up Friday, May 11th,  from 2-4 pm, they 
will need help unloading the food trucks. Saturday the 12th  from 1-5 and Tuesday the 15th  from 
2-4, volunteers will be needed to help distribute food. 
         Mark your calendar for the Annual Memorial Day Event at the Gardens Cemetery. The 
Gardens will again be looking for volunteers for this well attended event. If you are interested in 
helping out, please contact Marion Kelly at the YMCA. Once additional information is available, 
we will let you know. 
         Marion Kelly wanted to remind us that the Annual Corrib 5k Road Race is set for June 3rd. 
The Kid’s Race is set for 10:00am at Billing’s Field. Volunteers will be needed to help direct the 
young runners. Kiwanis is welcome to set up a table as well. 
         Joe Murphy took a couple of minutes to summarize what the Chef’s Table Foundation has 
been up to. I will confirm the details and get back soon. 

  
  
I believe that is all for now. 
  
  
  
  
Bob McNeil 
 


